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INTIMATE CARE AND TOILETING POLICY
Introduction

Intimate care is the supervision and assistance of pupils in the area of toileting and washing including helping to use the toilet, changing nappies or carrying out a procedure that requires direct or indirect contact with an intimate area of a student.  All physical contact between staff and students should:
· Be aimed at meeting the needs of the students. 

· Respect the dignity of each student. 

· Be consistent with the professional integrity of staff members. 
Rationale
The aim of this policy statement is to provide good practice in this sensitive area.  All pupils and staff have the right to feel safe and be treated with dignity and respect.  All staff will be made aware of the standards expected of them and intimate care needs will only be addressed by regular school employees and by those with whom the child feels comfortable with.  
Aims

The aims of this policy are to:

· Ensure that the dignity and privacy of the student involved are respected. 

· Develop an implementation plan of procedures whereby intimate care requirements are dealt with in a safe and appropriate manner. 
Procedure for Children with Specific Intimate Care Needs.  
· In all situations where a pupil requires assistance with intimate care needs, a meeting will be held with the Parents/Guardians, Principal, Teachers and SNAs involved with the child.  Specific needs will be clarified by the Parents/Guardians in relation to the child and how the school will meet these needs will be made clear.  

· Only regular school personnel may be involved in the intimate care needs of pupils.  This includes teachers and SNAs with whom the child knows and feels comfortable with.  Provision for occasions when staff are absent will be outlined and any change of personnel will be discussed with the parents or pupil, if appropriate.  
· Independence is encouraged where the child is able and a maximum level of privacy is to be maintained at all times.  As far as possible, the pupil will be involved in the identification of his/her personal needs.  

· Two members of staff are to be present while intimate care needs are being addressed. 

· A log of the incident is to be recorded and kept on file.  Staff will wear protective gloves.  
· Parents/Guardians must give written consent that the staff involved with the child on a daily basis have permission to assist the child with the intimate care needs that they require.  A written copy of this agreement will be kept in the pupil’s file.  Parents will be notified of any changes from agreed procedures.  
· Parents must ensure the child has an appropriate supply of items for the child’s needs e.g. nappies, wipes, creams, nappy sacks, spare clothes/underwear. 
Reporting

If, while the intimate care procedure is being carried out, the pupil appears upset or is accidentally hurt, or where the pupils seems sore or tender, the incident must be recorded and reported as soon as possible to the Principal or Deputy Principal who will indicate the appropriate action.  

General Toileting Accidents

· At the Junior Infant Induction Meetings, the school procedures will be outlined to parents and they will be asked to submit in writing specific wishes relating to toileting accidents.  
· A supply of clean underwear, wipes, track-suit bottoms etc will be kept in the school.  
· Parents will be contacted when a child has a toileting accident and a record will be kept.  
· The pupil will be offered fresh clothing to clean and change themselves.  
· If the child is unable to clean or change themselves, staff will clean/change the child.  
· Two members of staff familiar to the child will attend him/her.  
· At all times, the dignity and privacy of the pupil will be paramount in addressing his/her needs.  
Implementation
This policy is made available to Parents/Guardians on our website www.stjohnskenmare.ie.

This policy was approved by the Board of Management in September 2018.
